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 Bolton Neighborhood Association  

Monthly Meeting Minutes 

May 15th, 2018 

7:00 pm – 9:00 pm 
TVFR Station 58, corner of Buck and Elliott off highway 43 at West A. 

9 neighbors, one ODOT guest speaker. 

1. Gavel to Order: 7:05 pm by President Steve Miesen. 

2. Print out the Draft Meeting Minutes from April and hand out. Give ten minutes to read and 
discuss: Passed unanimously with changes. 

3. Lindsey McWilliams with ODOT will bring us an update regarding the widening of I205. 
Doug gave a slide presentation. Third Lane I205 from Stafford to Abernethy Bridge planning and 
life line route earthquake planning. Route 43 interchange updates. Might begin as late as 2019. 
Blasting challenges through the cliffs on the Willamette Falls Drive side. Open House June 5, at the 
Adult Community Center, 5-7 pm.  

Travel information signs go in first. What is the reasoning for so many signs. 

Concern that ODOT miscounted the amount of traffic on Broadway. The presenter will take our 
concern to the planners at ODOT. We may want to go to the City’s TSP to ask them how they did 
the counting on Broadway. Furthermore, the presenter assured us that those answers are available 
now but will also be available at the Open House. 

Concern about aligning the redirected roads with the Arch Bridge entry. Come to the Open House to 
talk about this. Break for election update. 
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4. Time out for election update. Done. 

Continue ODOT presentation. Legislature is in the long-term planning for ODOT, but not identified 
at this time. Value Pricing, Tolling, Congestion pricing is an option. Projected cost is around $500 
million. 

Email info@I205Corridor.org 

www.I205CORRIDOR.ORG FOR INFORMATION. 

Thank Hailey for the logo transition from photo to use. 

5. 21765 WF Drive: Proposed street vacation of alley to develop 3 lots: Project No. PA-18-12.  

Information of the Pre-App Conference, and a map to show where it is. The property owner spent 
$10 grand on the survey according to a neighbor. One neighbor offered to go to the Pre-App 
Conference scheduled for 9:00 am at City Hall on Thursday May 17, 2018. What does the person 
want? Right now it is just verbiage; the Pre-App should have more detail. Possibility that the City 
wants the SDCs otherwise there is no other way to get money. However green space is of habitat 
value. If the neighbors to the property are against this be proactive to collect signatures now. 

6. Old Bolton Fire Station Task Force update. 

Concern about the city’s lobbying to promote a big community center on top of the hill. Not sure if 
the city can lobby for one position or another, but it appears that the city over stepped their bounds 
to promote the center over the old fire stations. The city’s position was stated quite clearly in the 
Tidings of May 10 that the community centers are being advocated against by the city publicly. The 
point of a community center is it is in the community, which a large rec center on the hill is not that. 

However, nothing in West Linn now to provide anything like swim center or work out stuff. Those 
of us who want the community centers are not against the city building a huge rec center, but the 
city is against, publicly, the community centers. The timing of this article borders on electioneering 
trying to persuade voters to vote against the GO Bond. 

Planning Commission meeting tomorrow at 6:30 pm to hear the Parks Master Plan. 

7. Neighborly Concerns. Port a Potty at Maddax Woods topic moved to a future meeting.  

8. Adjourn the meeting at 9:02 p.m. 


